



House of Delegates





January 18, 2006

Attendance:   Stan Stefanski General Chair, Mike Ginsberg Admin Chair, Diane Connor Treasurer, Marian Bindas Secretary, John Lynch Senior Chair, Pete Barry Age Group Chair, Jerry Schaefer, BPR/ Reg. Chair, Donna Beyerl SAAC, Karen Stuthers SAAC,     Lou Damich CVSC, R.J. Wiles CVSC, Dan Smith JCCS, Greg Benckart FCKW (sub for Nancy Mcgee), Todd Clark FCKW, B.R. Fisher FCKW, Dexi Lin ANSC, Jeff Berghoff TPIT, David Morrison WHAT, Dan Bower BPR, Don Wagner MLAC. 

General Chairman
Stan discussed the death of AMS/ BYAC swimmer Eric Namesnik. After being seriously injured in a car accident (1/7/06) on his way to coach morning practice for Wolverine Aquatics, The two-time Olympian silver medalist, former University of Michigan great and AMS/BYAC swimmer was pronounced  dead Wednesday (1/11/06). The funeral was held in Butler, PA.  Monetary donations can be made in his name to SNIKS KIDS.   

The Senior Circuit Meet hosted by AMS during the Long Course Season will be named in Eric’s honor and that $1.00 per entry per event will be donated to SNIKS KIDS.  In addition, the name of the winner of the Men’s 400 IM at the meet will be inscribed on and be added to a plaque in Eric’s honor, the cost of the plaque to be borne by AMS.    Stan discussed the need for suggestions for Outstanding Service Award.  AOL issue discussed regarding spam email.  The webmaster will be posting a notice on the website that AMS will no longer be accepting an AOL email site.  There will be a vote by mail coming to all of  the House of Delegates from USA Swimming.

Secretary

The November HOD minutes are posted on website.  

Mike Ginsberg moved and Jerry Schaefer 2nd a motion to approve the 

November 16, 2005 minutes with no corrections. Motion carried

Treasurer

Diane discussed the end of the year report is posted on the website.   Dan Smith moved and Jill Waugh 2nd; to approve the end of the year report as posted; motion carried.  It was suggested we send the financial info to each HOD rep. It will be forwarded to the Secretary to email out. 

NTV chair observing the WPIAL meet.  The proper paperwork will be completed prior to the beginning of this meet.  

Admin Chair

Mike discussed a small majority of the Attachments available on the AMS website under forms library have been updated.   .  

Equipment--Discussed that small items have been purchased.  

Fines Chairman- Jerry Schafer discussed there are still non registered swimmers for 2006 swim season.  Recommends any fined swimmers this year could defer their payment by coming to the Swimposium and “working off’ their debt.  

Review Committee- Jan Shuba will be attending a Conference in Georgia in February. 

Age Group Chair

Pete reviewed the following committee updates-

Tech Planning- Requesting that all teams update their Meet Manager to the 2.0 version by at least Jan 2007.  All teams should remember to document that they belong to AMS to get a discount.  We will be updating the AMS computer as well. 

 Banquet – date April 23, 2006- check the website for time and place.  It will be in the afternoon after the SPRINT Meet.

Swimposium-Volunteers needed to provide the out of town speakers with transportation to and from the hotel/pool while they are staying in Pittsburgh.  If anyone is willing to volunteer please contact J. Pfister.  

Approved Meet Status – see attachment of Proposal.    

AMS request for observation of times- see Attachment of  Proposal. 

Short Course Zone Trip- Jill Waugh discussed the need to increase the 2006 Short Course Zone trip budget from $10,000 to $15,000 due to additional bus costs (due mainly to distance of trip) and anticipation of taking 8 coaches rather than 5 as was done in past years. Discussion was held concerning the increase already over the prior year’s budget and the fact that each swimmer will need to share in the increase.  Motion was defeated 13 to 5 as counted by General Chair. 

Senior Chair

John reviewed the new form for Scholastic All American.

AMS Athletic Rep. will have a job description and new voting procedure for the March HOD.  

New Business

Nominating Committee – nominations from the floor:

John Schaefer, Jerry Schaffer, Dan Smith, Donna Beyerl, George Hidinker. 

Mike Ginsberg moved and Jerry Schaffer 2nd the motion and all in favor to have Nominating Committee elected by Acclamation.  

Positions up for elections are the Admin Chair, Treasurer, and Senior Chair. These positions run for 2 years.  Also up for election are Registration Chair, Tech Planning Chair and Safety Chair.  These are one year terms. 

Meeting Adjourned 9:05 pm 

Respectfully submitted by 

Marian Bindas Sec AMS.

